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Check out the new daily 
UV ratings widget. 
It’s on our website! 

View the updated  
SUN SMART POLICY 

on our website 

 

Go to… 
 

 
 
 

For current UV 
information 

www.myuv.com.au 
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Dear Parents, carers, students and community friends, 

We hope that you and your children had a really relaxing break and enjoyed your 

time off. Term 3 will be busy, rewarding and full of learning.  A special welcome to 

the following new students: 

These 7 new students takes our enrolment to 687. 

LOST PROPERTY & SECOND HAND UNIFORMS 

As you would be aware, after a significant number of complaints, we changed 
the lost property arrangements earlier this year from the ‘free for all’ lost 
property cupboard where items went missing, to a service where labelled 
items are sorted and returned to classrooms.  

We have been deciding what to do with the lost property items not labelled 
and other donated second hand uniforms. I know the ‘Friends of CLG 
Facebook’ page has a lot of activity for buying, swapping and selling however 
we are introducing another option to further improve our service to families.  

Every now and then we will have a gold coin donation sale at school. In the 
meantime however, we plan to donate all non-labelled lost property and 
donated second hand uniform items to the 'Big A Boutique' located close to 
the school at Church of Christ, 539 Goodwood Road, Colonel Light Gardens. 
They will sell these items to families at a nominal cost.  

The “Big A” has the following opening hours: 

Please note it is cash only as they do not have EFTPOS facilities. 

Kind regards 

Rick Bennallack  
Principal 
0412 261 231 

rick.bennallack149@schools.sa.edu.au 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

WHAT’S INSIDE 

 COVER  -  SUNSMART CLGPS 

PG 2  - PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

PG 3  - ROBOTICS CLUB 

PG 4 - WHAT’S HAPPENING IN ROOM 2

PG 5  - JAPANESE NEWS  

PG 6  -   P.E. & SAPSASA UPDATE 
CAMBERRA CAMP DEPOSITS 
2018 - 2021 TERM DATES 

PG 7  - KINDY ENROLMENTS 
TERM 3 DISCO’S 
CONGRATS EVIE & LAURA! 

PG 8  - FUNDRAISING NEWS 
COMMUNITY NEWS 

PG 9  - COMMUNITY NEWS Cont...  

PG 10 - TERM 3 EVENT CALENDAR 

      DIARY DATES 

31/07/18 -  ICAS ENGLISH 

31/07/18 -  SCHOOL TOUR   9:30am 

31/07/18 -  RMS 19, 20 & 21 INCURSION 
OUR PLACE IN SPACE & STAR LAB 

31/07/18 -  FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING 
5:30pm 

02/08/18 -  SRC DISCO’S 

REC-YR1  /  2:00pm-3:00pm 

YR2-YR5  /  5:00pm-6:15pm 

YR5-YR7  /  6:30pm-8:00pm 

03/08/18 - REC-YR2 ASSEMBLY  11:20am 

 YR3  -  YR7 ASSEMBLY  12:20pm 

06-10/08 -  START SMART PRIMARY PROGRAM  

08/08/18 - RMS 16, 17 & 18 INCURSION 
SCIWORLD - ENERGY & FORCES 

09/08/18 - ADEL. BOTANIC GARDENS 
EXCURSION  RMS 13, 14 & 15 

10/08/18 -  YR6/7 GROWTH & DEVELOPMENT 
8:50am - 10:50am 

10/08/18 - MIGRATION MUSEUM EXCURSION 
RMS 8 & 9    9:00am - 3:00pm 

14/08/18 -  ICAS MATHS 

14-15/08 -  SCHOOL PHOTO’S 

14/08/18 -  SPORTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
6:00pm 

15/08/18 -  SCHOOL TOUR   12:00pm 

16/08/18 -  ‘MUSIC IS FUN’ INCURSION  
REC -YR2   9:30am 
YR3 - YR7  11:30am 

17/08/18 -  SCHOOL PHOTO’S CATCHUP DAY 

17/08/18 -  YR6/7 GROWTH & DEVELOPMENT 
8:50am - 10:50am 

17/08/18 -  W/S ASSEMBLY 11:20am 

▪ Frances G. Reception in Rm 02 (returning from the Philippines)- 

▪ Stanley B. Reception in Rm 04 (from Canada)- 

▪ Charlie B. Year 3 in Rm 17 (from Canada - Charlie was at CLG in 2017)- 

▪ Madi D. Year 3 in Rm 15  from a private school - 

▪ Chrissa J.. Year 4 in Rm 16  from a private school- 

▪ Chloe V Year 5 in Rm 21 (from Hallett Cove R-12) - 

▪ Pranidhi P. Year 7 in Rm 2 (from Mauritius)- 

MONDAY - 8:30am - 12:00pm 

TUESDAY - CLOSED 

WEDNESDAY - 8:30am - 12:00pm 

THURSDAY - CLOSED 

FRIDAY - 8:30am - 12:00pm 

SATURDAY - 8:30am - 2:00pm
1st & 3rd OF EACH MONTH ONLY 

mailto:rick.bennallack149@schools.sa.edu.au


 

 

At CLG we offer an after school Robotics club for the upper primary students. Students who are 
interested joined the club at the beginning of term 2. The club is facilitated after school on a 
Thursday and is led by our dedicated parent volunteers Rodney Mitchell and Ling Tan.  
 

Teaching robotics inspires creative and innovative thinking in students. Programming is often too 
complex and abstract for students to grasp. However, robotics provides a simpler way to 
understand and offers a more tangible introduction to programming. Robots allow students to see 
the direct result of their programming instructions when transferred to the device. They help teach 
students about precision and logic of instructions by trial and error. Students apply learnt concepts 
by breaking down the task into logical steps. 
 

Some students may struggle with the concepts at first and often feel frustrated. This is a valuable 
life lesson that teaches our students perseverance and determination when faced with challenges. 
Students learning robotics are able to channel their frustration by collaborating with each other to 
find other ways to work out problems. All their hard work makes looking at what the final product 
can do even more rewarding. Not only does robotics teach students how to persist and solve 
problems, but it also helps them develop their maturity and prepare them for real-world situations. 
 

Read more about why robotics should be used in schools by The Conversation at: 

http://theconversation.com/five-reasons-to-teach-robotics-in-schools-49357 
 

Robotics is directly connected to the new Digital Technologies curriculum and area of STEM 
(Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics). 
  

The school has been running this programme for a few years now and the students really engage 
with it. We use Lego Mindstorms EV3 robots. They are relatively expensive compared with other 
robots and the school now owns 5 devices. Students can code in visual or text based programming 
languages making them suitable for a wide range of age groups, from primary to secondary aged 
students. There are lots of resources and educational initiatives available to get these robots 
integrated in school.  
 

We are currently using the Robocup Junior competition to engage students during robotics club. 
We have teams of students working on different challenges. Two teams are working on training 
their robot to battle others in the Sumo challenge. The students need to use the sensors and 
motors to program the robot to stay within a black circular boundary and to push the opponent’s 
robot out of the ring. The other team is working on the Rescue challenge where the robot follows a 
black line to complete the obstacle course and rescue the victim capsule out of the chemical spill.  
 

On Monday the 2nd of July the group of students travelled to Education Development Centre in 
Hindmarsh to participate in a whole day workshop. Schools entering in the competition came 
together with experts to learn new techniques and work on their entry for the competition. They 
collaborated with others working on the same challenge and asked questions to the experts. It 
really demonstrated the essence of STEM learning. They had to build their robot (engineering), 
program their robot (technology), work on the maths such as angles and speed to program their 
robot accurately (maths) and utilise some of the sensors on the robot such as colour, ultrasonic 
and touch (science).  
 

It was a great day and the students found it very valuable. I would like to take the opportunity to 
thank Ling and Rodney for their time on the day and mentoring the students. The programme 
wouldn’t be possible without them.   
  

Student comments on the day: 
 

۰ “The maths is hurting my head!” 

۰ “We are trying to figure out the cables for the ultrasonic sensor” 

۰ “When we tested it, it moved forward and when it sensed the black line it  stopped. 

That was good.” 

۰ “This is really hard and we had to keep trying and testing.” 

۰ “We built a structure to defend the robot but it was unstable and wobbly.” 

ROBOTICS CLUB - ROBOCUP JUNIOR 

Penny Rowe 

Assistant Principal 

Digital Learning and Pedagogy 

Penny.Rowe583@schools.sa.edu.au 

http://theconversation.com/five-reasons-to-teach-robotics-in-schools-49357
mailto:jodie.cunningham@schools.sa.edu.au


 

 

WHAT’S BEEN HAPPENING IN ROOM 2? 

 

…are lighting up the class with their Science, Design 

and Technology. We have designed gift cards that 

incorporate circuits using LED globes, battery holders, 

batteries, and copper tape. 

Year 6/7’s  

From Room 2... 

It’s a delicate and tricky challenge but 

students are to be commended for 

their resilience and perseverance. 

Everyone has been successful throughout 

this  experience! 



 

 

JAPANESE NEWS 

 Japan Junction - Where you’ll find cool facts and info……. 

This week’s introduction:   Ukiyo-e  (oo-key-yo-eh) 

In 1868, Japan ended a long period of national isolation and became open to 

imports from the West. In turn, Japanese art came to Europe and America and 

quickly gained popularity. The influence of Japanese art on Western culture 

became known as ‘Japonism’. 

Japonism became a prominent trend and had a strong influence on European 

artists specially the early Impressionists such as Degas, Manet and Monet as 

well as Post-Impressionists such as Van Gogh and Gauguin and also Art 

Nouveau artists such as Lautrec and Klimt. 
Ukiyo-e (Woodblock print, literally means Floating World) was central to forming the West's perception of Japanese art 

and Hokusai (1760-1849) was seen as the emblematic Ukiyo-e artist. 

 

Regarding influence over impressionism, some fine examples of 

Ukiyo-e are among the exhibits for ‘Colours of Impressionism’ now 

showing at the Art Gallery of South Australia. 

Hokusai’s most popular work is the Ukiyo-e series Thirty-six Views of Mount Fuji  which was 

completed in his 70’s and The Great Wave off Kanagawa, also known as The Great Wave is 

one of these 46 prints, which is unarguably one of the most recognizable works of Japanese 

art in the world. This iconic work influenced many artists in many different genres including 

composer Debussy. The wave appeared on the cover of the score of his orchestral work, La 

mer: The Sea.   
 

The famous American composer John Williams used simplified versions of the motifs of La 

mer in the score he wrote for Jaws... Mmmm clever and interesting…. 

The composition of The Great Wave comprises three main elements: the sea whipped up by a storm, three boats and a 

glimpse of Mt Fuji. This high tensioned image is totally captured and created by Hokusai’s mind’s eye with perspective, 

as he could not stand in the middle of the ocean to sketch this amazing landscape.  
 

As well as the European connection of this magnificent masterpiece, surprisingly there are 

also Australian connections too. 
 

1.  Quiksilver’s logo depicts a large wave with a mountain on a red background which 

was inspired by Hokusai’s work. 
 

2.  National Gallery of Victoria possess one of the prints. 
 

3.  Scottish - Aboriginal artist Lin Onus used The Great Wave as the basis for his 

most famous work, Michael and I are just slipping down to the pub for a minute. 
 

4.  CLG has one too! Last term, Year 5/ 6 students created a huge Mosaic mural which now 

hangs from the ceiling of Doolette building to welcome the CLG community. Enjoy the wave 

of achievement from our talented students. 

BTW, apart from Mt Fuji in the distance, have you realized that there are also 30 people in the 

image? Can you find them? 
 

Arigato. 
Juno Oka 



 

 

As part of their 30th anniversary celebrations, Young Adelaide Voices hosted the 

WATU youth choir festival. Two of CLGPS’s own, students Evie Z. and Laura B. 

participated in this 4 day (Thursday 5th July - Sunday 8th July)  musical event. 
  

They joined 180 other choristers between 12 years -19 years of age from all over 

South Australia to rehearse over four days and finally perform in a concert hosted by 

Keith Conlon OAM at Elder Hall.    
 

On the Saturday they took part in an acoustic crawl around Adelaide CBD, performing 

pop up concerts in a variety of locations such as Adelaide Central Market, The State 

Library and Adelaide Arcade.   Well done Girls!! 

CONGRATULATIONS EVIE & LAURA! 

PRESCHOOL ENROLMENTS 

SRC NEWS 

REC - YEAR 1   -   2:00pm - 3:00pm 
 

YEAR 2 - YEAR 5   -   5:00pm - 6:15pm 
 

YEAR 5 - YEAR 7   -   6:30pm - 8:00pm 

Tickets are available at door only. Chips or drinks are available for purchase for $1.00 & $1.50 



 

 

REMINDER - YEAR 7 CANBERRA 2019 TRIP - REMINDER 

2018 - 2021 TERM DATES 

SAPSASA & P.E. UPDATE 

Kim Boothey 
PE Teacher 

2018 29 January  - 13 April 30 April  - 6 July 23 July  - 28 September 15 October  - 14 December 

2019 29 January  - 12 April 29 April  - 5 July 22 July  - 27 September 14 October  - 13 December 

2020 28 January - 9 April 27 April - 3 July 20 July - 25 September 12 October - 11 December 

2021 1 February - 16 April 3 May - 9 July 26 July - 1 October 18 October - 17 December 

SPORTS DAY & CAPTAINS 
 

Sports Day will be held on Friday the 14th of September. Year 7 students are busy writing their applications for Sports 

Day Captains. Voting will be next week. Good luck to everyone who is applying. 

 

 
 

SAPSASA ATHLETICS TRIALS 
 

SAPSASA Athletics team is nearly selected. Results will be published in the next newsletter. The students that are 

selected will attend the SAPSASA Combined Athletics Carnival on Wednesday 22nd August at Santos Stadium. 
 

PRIMARY SCHOOL GOLF EVENT 
 

Any students who play golf and are in years 5, 6 or 7 or in year 4 but are 10 years old can trial for this event. Student try 

out and qualifying day on Monday 13th August at Adelaide Shores Golf Park. If students are interested please come and 

see Mrs Boothey for the registration forms before 3rd August. 
 

SA SCHOOLS ORIENTEERING RELAY CHAMPIONSHIPS TRIAL 
 

The SA Schools Orienteering Relay Championships will be held on Friday 31st August at Thorndon Park, Athelstone. 

Students have now nominated themselves. Practise sessions will be run by Kim Boothey at lunch time on 

Wednesdays commencing week 2. It is also a prerequisite that students do at least one course with Orienteering SA so 

that they are familiar with the process of orienteering outside a familiar setting. Names of the selected students will be 

posted next term. 

 

 

JACKSON LIGHT MITCHELL STURT 

This is a friendly reminder that the deposit for the year 7 Canberra trip in 2019 MUST be paid by Monday 30th July 2018.  
  

We received a large response from parents committing to their year 7 students attending the trip in 2019 but we have only 
received a handful of the commitment to pay letters and deposits.  We must pay a deposit for this trip to the organiser in 
the next week along with numbers attending, therefore it is essential that a deposit is paid. 
 

The Canberra trip is a fantastic opportunity for our year 7 students and we are happy for flexibility with payments and have 
set up an affordable payment arrangement to make it easier for parents to pay.  If you wish for your year 7 student to 
attend but can’t make the deposit payment on Monday 30th July, please contact Stef Marston on 8276 1523 or 
email stef.marston918@schools.sa.edu.au to discuss. 

mailto:stef.marston918@schools.sa.edu.au


 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS  

FUNDRAISING NEWS 

ALL ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS SHOULD NOW HAVE BEEN EITHER PURCHASED OR RETURNED TO FRONT OFFICE. 
2017 / 2018 memberships have now expired.  
Purchase your 2018/2019 book here:  

NEW 2018-2019 ENTERTAINMENT BOOK 

 

FATHER’S   DAY   BREAKFAST 

 

August 31st - tickets $10:00 each, further details to come. 
 

 

August 30th & 31st - 9:00am - 10:50am 

$5:00 gifts 

FUNDRAISING ON FACEBOOK! 
www.facebook.com/ColonelLightGardensPrimaryFundraisingPage 
 

To keep up to date with 'What's happening with fundraising events', please follow the link above and  like our Facebook page 
to receive notifications of  updates and new events. 

Kelly Gilbert 
Fundraising 

kellygilbert01@gmail.com 

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/167k438
file:///C:/Users/ksore/Documents/Avatar
http://www.facebook.com/ColonelLightGardensPrimaryFundraisingPage


 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS Cont... 

REGISTRATION FORM:      KELLY SPORTS WILD WINTER PROGRAM 

Term 3 is the time to start learning & preparing for the Summer Season of Tennis 

ANZ Hot Shots Programs for ages 6 – 12 years  
 Small groups per Coach 
 Step by step progression to reach competitive playing level 

 Very affordable prices  
 

Tuesday or Friday afternoons at 

Kingswood Tennis Club, Norseman Ave. Westbourne Park  
Cost only $80.00 per term 

To organise a Trial Lesson or register for Term 3 please contact  

John Gericke, Club Professional Coach mob:  0419 829 624 or email:  jgericke@senet.com.au 

file:///K:/Clerical/NEWSLETTER/2018/TERM 3/WEEK 1/Colonel Light Gardens Primary.pdf
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.COLOUR CODES. 
PUBLIC HOLIDAYS: YELLOW                 WHOLE SCHOOL EVENTS: RED               SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETINGS: BROWN            RECEPTION / YEAR 1: GREEN 

YEAR 2 / YEAR 3: ORANGE     YEAR 4 / YEAR 5: PURPLE      YEAR 6 / YEAR 7: PINK     MULTIPLE YEAR LEVELS: BLACK               STAFF:  BLUE 

GOVERNING COUNCIL 
MEETING 7:00pm 

NEWSLETTER 

FINANCE COMMITTEE 
MEETING 5:30pm 

CANTEEN COMMITTEE 
MEETING 2:00pm 

EDUCATION COMMITTEE 
MEETING 7:00pm 

ICAS - ENGLISH 

NEWSLETTER 

NEWSLETTER 

STAFF TRAINING 

NEWSLETTER 
OSHC COMMITTEE 
MEETING 6:30pm 

ICT COMMITTEE 
MEETING 3:30pm 

TERM 3 ENDS 

 

B O O K  W E E K  

A U T H O R  V I S I T S  

ICAS - MATHS 

UPDATED  27/07/2018 

WHOLE SCHOOL 
ASSEMBLY   12:10pm 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 
(CATCH UP DAY) 

 

YR6/7 GROWTH AND 
DEVELOPMENT 

SCHOOL TOUR   9:30am 

S CH O O L  P H O T O S  BOOK WEEK LAUNCH 

YR6/7 GROWTH AND 
DEVELOPMENT 

BOOK WEEK DRESS-UP 
PARADE 10:20am 

GOVERNING COUNCIL 
MEETING 7:00pm 

BOOK WEEK 
PERFORMANCES 

REC-YR2 - 11:50am 
YR3-YR7 - 2:00pm 

WHOLE SCHOOL 
ASSEMBLY   11:20am 

‘ M U S I C  I S  F U N ’  
( I N C U R S IO N )  

REC-YR2 - 9:30am 
YR3-YR7 - 11:30am 

YR6/7 GROWTH AND 
DEVELOPMENT 

SCHOOL TOUR   12:00pm 

RMS 8 & 9 EXCURSION 
MIGRATION MUSEUM 

9:00am - 3:00pm 

SPORTS COMMITTEE 
MEETING 6:00pm 

SAPSASA 
ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC 
CONCERT FOR YR4’S 

SAPSASA ATHLETICS 
METRO CHAMPIONSHIPS 

FESTIVAL CHOIR 
REHEARSAL 

9:00am – 1:30pm 

SCHOOL TOUR   9:30am 

FESTIVAL CHOIR 
PERFORMANCE 
7:30pm – 9:30pm 

REC-YR1  2:00pm - 3:00pm 
YR2-YR5  5:00pm - 6:15pm 
YR5-YR7  6:30pm - 8:00pm 

 

NEWSLETTER 
FINANCE COMMITTEE 

MEETING 5:30pm 

JNR ASSEMBLY   11:20am  
SNR ASSEMBLY   12:20pm 

 

JNR ASSEMBLY   11:20am  
SNR ASSEMBLY   12:20pm 

 

FATHERS DAY STALL   9:00am - 10:50am 

YR 6/7 GROWTH AND 
DEVELOPMENT 

EDUCATION COMMITTEE 
MEETING 7:00pm 

S T A R T  S M A R T  P R I M A R Y  P R O G R A M  

CANTEEN COMMITTEE 
MEETING 2:00pm 

FATHERS DAY BREAKFAST   
7:30am – 8:30am 

SAPSASA 
BASKETBALL CHAMPIONSHIP 

BAND PRACTICE 
ALL INSTRUMENTAL 

STUDENTS 
 9:00am - 10:00am 

BAND PRACTICE 
ALL INSTRUMENTAL 

STUDENTS 
 9:00am - 10:00am 

MAGIC MILLIONS 
CHOIR PERFORMANCE 

9:00am - 12:30pm 

RMS 13,14 & 15 EXCURSION 
ADEL.BOTANIC GARDENS 

9:15am - 3:10pm RMS 16, 17 & 18 
 SCIWORLD INCURSION 

ENERGY & FORCES SHOW 

RMS 19, 20 & 21 
 OUR PLACE IN SPACE 

&STAR LAB INCURSION 

UNLEY HIGH MUSICAL 
ROOMS 1, 2, 3 & 4 

 




